
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 11/29/2017 9:52:24 PM
Subject: Re: Nuclear Alert System

SCEMD
________________________________________
From: Catherine McNicoll
Sent: Wednesday, November 29, 2017 11:01 AM
To: Danny Varat
Subject: FW: Nuclear Alert System

So do I ask SCEMD? Or the SC Guard? Or both?

Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

-----Original Message-----
From: richard m wickman [mailto:richardwickman@yahoo.com]
Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2017 10:59 PM
To: Lt. Governor's Office <LtGov@scstatehouse.gov>
Subject: Nuclear Alert System

Dear Sir:

Does South Carolina have a nuclear attack warning system that is available to all counties throughout the state?

Thanks

Richard Wickman
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